

File: SPOMO1701 (reference 105809)

September 13, 2017

Michael Kelly Cobble Hill Holdings Ltd. #1 – 505 Fisgard Street Victoria BC V8W 1R3

Dear Michael Kelly:

Re: Spill Prevention Order for Cobble Hill Holdings Landfill – Minor Construction Works for 2017

Thank you for your letter dated August 31, 2017 regarding the above noted matter.

You make reference to an August 3, 2017 letter from myself, I believe you actually are referring to my letter of August 30, 2017.

Thank you for documenting the chronology of the submissions on your behalf by Sperling Hansen Associates. As noted in your letter, the original submission was received by the ministry on August 25, 2017, and then subsequently corrected and re-submitted on August 28, 2017.

Thank you for the opportunity to clarify.

Yours truly,

Douglas Hill, P.Eng. A/Executive Director

Regional Operations Branch

Ministry of Environment and Climate Change Strategy